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SUBJECT: REGARDING THE JOINT UTILITY MONTHLY MEETINGS ON THE WMP 

QUESTION 004 

PG&Es 2025 Update mentions that “The Joint Utilities conduct a monthly meeting that 
discusses many areas of the WMP in depth.  PG&E, Southern California Edison 
Company (SCE), and SDG&E each take turns leading the meetings.  Topics for these 
meetings generally cover mitigation strategy and implementation, regulatory 
developments, and knowledge sharing.”  (p. 47, response to PG&E-23-04 “Cross-Utility 
Collaboration on Best Practices for Inclusion of Climate Change Forecasts in 
Consequence Modeling, Inclusion of Community Vulnerability in Consequence 
Modeling, and Utility Vegetation Management for Wildfire Safety”).  

1. Are these meetings in response to a specific Area of Continued Improvement?  

a. If so, please state which Area of Continued Improvement.  

b. If not, please state what directive these meetings were in response to.  

2. Are these monthly meetings the same as the Joint Utility meetings mentioned on 
page 48 of PG&Es 2025 Update (“Furthermore, as described above, PG&E, SCE, 
and SDG&E developed standing monthly Joint Utility meetings, creating a forum to 
keep one another updated and discuss wildfire topics.”)?  

a. If yes, please confirm in your response. 

b. If not, please describe how they are different. 

ANSWER 004 

1. No, these meetings are not in response to a specific Area of Continued 
Improvement. 

a. Not applicable, please see the response to subpart (1). 

b. These meetings were not in response to any directive. Following the joint utility 
collaboration and benchmarking on the 2023-2025 Maturity Survey in 2022 and 
2023, the Joint IOUs decided to continue meeting regularly to discuss wildfire 
topics as the process of sharing best practices and talking through issues was 
beneficial. Please see attachment “WMP-Discovery2023-2025_DR_OEIS_017-
Q004Atch01CONF.pdf” for the Meeting Charter that describes the purpose, 
scope, membership, and logistics for the meetings. 
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2. Yes, these meetings are the same as the Joint Utility meetings mentioned on page 
48 of PG&E’s 2025 WMP Update. 

a. Please see the response to subpart (2) above. 

b. Not applicable, please see the response to subpart (2) above. 


